[image: image1.wmf]Class Newsletter

   Mrs. Howland’s Class



October 2017 
Literacy update 
In Literacy class we have been studying a number of letters.  Each letter day we learn/review the name, sound and formation of a letter (both upper and lowercase).  We also brainstorm words which begin with the letter of the day.  Here is a list of the letters we have done up to now.  If your child does not know the name, sound or formation of the following letters, please review it with them.  (Grades Ones and Twos are involved in Word Work at this time).
S – as in snake

A – short a, as in apple, alligator

T – as in tennis and toothpicks
I – as in itchy spot and inchworm
P – as in popcorn and purple paint
N – as in newspaper

E – short e, as in elephant

This month we are learning:

C – hard C, as in cookie, castanets
K – as in kite

H – as in hop

R – as in rip
M – as in money
D – as in drum

G – as in green

O – short o, as in octopus and on

 You and Your World
Next week is Safe Schools week and we are working on safety at school and at home. We will have a fire drill, bus evacuation, and a lockdown. I would ask that you have your child practice their phone number and address. We also have the Keswick Ridge Fire Department. 
This is a reminder that every Tuesday is our outdoor YYW and we have been studying nature and autumn. We will continue to use our outdoor classroom for the entire year weather permitting. 

Homework
Today, students will bring home a baggy with leveled books, and some index cards or spelling words, a home writing journal, as well as an individual assessment. The children are excited about choosing their own books. Kindergarten will have a ring of letters/words to practice so they can learn the sounds or they will move onto sight words. You can also send in any writing pieces your child is proud of and would like to share with the class or school. Every Tuesday, the students can exchange their reading books. Everything else can stay at home. I provided 2 baggies and one can be used to transport their reading books back and forth. Please remind your child it is their responsibility to bring in their books from their bookbags to exchange them. I do give several reminders, however I am unable to check each child’s bag. 
All information you require about reading and writing is available in your Parent Handbook. We are hoping this serves as a helpful resource for you and your child. At any time, if the information is unclear or you have any other questions please feel free to contact me.
Lunches


The children have 15 minutes to eat. Some are finished very quickly and others are getting used to being social and saving enough time for eating. Please be reassured that anytime throughout the day if a child says they are hungry, I encourage them to get something from their lunch box. This could be during Art, Math or YYW. 11:30-11:45 is the designated eating time but I encourage students to eat throughout the day if they did not get enough at snack or lunch. If your child has ordered hot lunch and is absent on that day I give their lunch to a child who may not have enough. If you would like to pick up their lunch, you can call the school and make arrangements. The children are also provided with a baggie of cereal which they keep in their cubby and can have at any time during the day.
Reminders
When your child is absent from school, please call Mrs. Cronkhite (Sandra) at 363-4703.
If your child is going to be picked up, please send a note rather than email as I may not get a chance to check before the end of the day. Feel free to follow up the note with an email.
As cold weather approaches, please remember to label all outdoor clothing and sweaters if possible.  It is very easy for children to misplace clothing but if it is labeled it will make it easier for us to help find their lost clothing.  
Book orders are sent out at the beginning of the month and I like to provide families with enough time to get an order back in. I do not order until the third Wednesday of the month. Please keep this in mind when you send in your cheques. I am unable to accept cash. 
We will be celebrating Halloween at the end of the month. I will send more details about that over the next couple of weeks. The children will be allowed to wear a costume to school. 


Have a wonderful Thanksgiving and October!! Thank you for your continued support.
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Important dates:

Oct. 9th- No school (Thanksgiving)

Oct. 10th-13th Safe Schools week

Oct. 19th- Going to Riverview Orchards (Permission to follow)

Oct. 24th- Professional Learning- Half day for students. (Dismissal at 11:15)


